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Tackling social exclusion – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations 

CILIP Youth Libraries Group Conference presentations
http://www.cilip.org.uk/NR/exeres/154D321A-1487-4FAF-B481-0D343F5D2C75
Two interesting presentations have been made available:

· Young People, Libraries & Censorship – Sarah McNicol, independent researcher 
· Teenage engagement – Matthew Imrie, Teen Librarian, LB Enfield.

Tackling social exclusion – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

The London Child Poverty Pledge 

http://213.86.122.139/docs/child-poverty-pledge.pdf
Information on the London Child Poverty Pledge which is for any organisation that delivers services for families in London. By signing the pledge, organisations can make a strong and lasting shared commitment to increase their focus on child poverty and improve the impact of their services on parental employment, child poverty and the outcomes of poor children in London.

Exploring the links between transport and culture
http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Resource/Doc/235020/0064488.pdf [NB pdf is 1.94 Mb]

Report from Scottish Government Social Research, which identifies key transport barriers to take-up of cultural offers, and makes recommendations. The barriers include, for example:

· Lack of information about transport options

· Lack of connection between cultural and transport providers

· Lack of sharing of good practice.

“Social class ‘determines child’s success’”
http://www.independent.co.uk/news/education/education-news/social-class-determines-childs-success-934240.html
Interview with Graham Holley, Chief Executive of the Training & Development Agency, where he relates children’s school performance/successes to class – and calls for higher quality teaching and more investment in extended schools’ services, such as breakfast clubs and homework support.

Child Poverty Solutions – Wales
http://www.childpovertysolutions.org.uk/
“This website has been designed to help local practitioners, policy makers, managers and strategists to develop local responses to reducing child poverty in Wales. It provides a toolkit, setting out a process for the work and giving guidance on each step of the way.”

This is a really useful website – and valuable for services across the whole of the UK.

Assessing the potential of e-learning to support re-engagement amongst young people with Not in education, employment or training (NEET) status 
http://partners.becta.org.uk/upload-dir/downloads/page_documents/research/elearning_reengagement_neet_overview.pdf
(Source: National Youth Agency Research programme Newsletter 9, September 2008)

BECTA have recently published this research report which looks at some of the difficulties in reaching young people who are NEET via e-learning, but also identifies areas of good practice – which are very relevant to MLAs. 

Shifting responsibilities, sharing costs: meeting the mental health challenge for welfare reform
http://www.smf.co.uk/assets/files/publications/SMF_Shifting_Responsibilities.pdf
New report from the think-tank, the Social Market Foundation, which (as the title suggests) looks at new methods for getting people with mental health problems back into work, and also argues a case for employer-led solutions. (As James Purnell MP spoke at the report’s launch, this presumably has some level of Government backing.)

Supporting Young Fathers Network
http://www.youngfathers.net/about/index.htm
(Source: Thanks to Helen Mason for alerting me to this)

Website commissioned by the Government’s Teenage Pregnancy Unit to support practitioners working with young fathers.

Includes tips on getting started, some practical case studies, and a useful list of resources.

Tackling social exclusion – Other Agencies

Women and poverty: experiences, empowerment and engagement
http://www.jrf.org.uk/bookshop/eBooks/2186-women-poverty-policy.pdf 

New report from JRF, which “… examines participatory research conducted with women in poverty living in Birmingham, Cardiff and London. The project aimed to build their political capacity so that they could take their collective knowledge and experience, present it as policy proposals to policy-makers and actively help to produce policy change.”

There is a “Findings” summary at: http://www.jrf.org.uk/knowledge/findings/socialpolicy/2219.asp. 

Financial inclusion in the UK: review of policy and practice
http://www.jrf.org.uk/bookshop/eBooks/2222-financial-exclusion-policy.pdf 

This study was a review of current policies and practices aimed at reducing financial exclusion. The financial services covered included money and debt advice, financial capability, banking, affordable credit and insurance. As well as making recommendations for the different agencies involved, the study also identified those particularly at risk:

“… housing association tenants; young people not in employment, education or training; those leaving care; lone parents and divorced people; disabled people, those with mental health problems and carers; people living in isolated or disadvantaged areas; prisoners, ex-offenders and families of prisoners; members of ethnic minorities; migrants; asylum seekers and refugees; homeless people; older people; women; people with a Post Office Card Account or basic bank account; people with low incomes.”

Taken from the “Findings” summary at: http://www.jrf.org.uk/knowledge/findings/socialpolicy/2234.asp.

Equality and Diversity in the North East: a statistical profile
http://www.nerip.com/reports_briefing.aspx?id=626
Available from this website are: the full 253 page report, an Executive Summary (intended to be capable of serving as a stand-alone document), and appendices illustrating the availability of data by population group and equality domain, plus a series of web-links to source data.

The report looks in detail at different groups, including migrant workers and refugees, BME groups, carers, LGB people.

For all ages: bringing different generations closer together

http://www.4children.org.uk/uploads/information/ForAllAges_final.pdf 

“This pamphlet argues for a new approach to build the connection across the generations. It argues that intergenerational approaches can deliver real benefits not only to individuals and families but to communities and wider society. It puts forward a number of recommendations for action. Together they form a crucial plank of public policy with far reaching impact across the policy spectrum.”

UK-wide launch of Letterbox Club

http://www.letterboxclub.org.uk/Home
The Club has been running since 2003 in limited areas of the UK, but, from next year, the Letterbox Club will be open to every local authority in the UK on a subscription basis (£115 per child per year), with no minimum requirement or limit to the number of children to be enrolled. 

For further information, please go to www.letterboxclub.org.uk or contact Marian Keen-Downs at marian@booktrust.org.uk.
African Prisons Project
http://www.africanprisons.org/
At the Prison Libraries Group Conference, there was a moving presentation by Alexander McLean about the APP – there’s a taste of their work at this weblink. 

Health & Wellbeing issues – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations 
Open to all: social inclusion and mental health awareness training for museums and galleries

http://www.socialinclusion.org.uk/work_areas/index.php?subid=109
A new training package designed to encourage museums and galleries to involve people with experience of mental health problems has just been launched.

The training package, designed as four half-day modules, consists of detailed trainer notes, aims, objectives and outcomes, full lesson plans and all the resources required for each module. It also includes over 50 short DVDs – interviews with people with experience of mental health problems on specific themes.

Broader issues – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations 
Moving on up …
http://www.mlalondon.org.uk/uploads/documents/S&K_Report_web_singles.pdf
Important new report from MLA London (written by Georgina Siddall and Paddy McNulty) which looks at the training and development needs of the museums, libraries and archives workforce. It takes a critical look at the continuing development of the sector (eg “There is a recognisable weakness within the sector of key transferable skills, particularly leadership, advocacy and fundraising, which are crucial to sustainability. Professional development of the workforce is, however, inhibited by entrenched attitudinal and operational barriers.” [p8]) and recommends priority areas for training.

 ‘Give bedtime reading a chance’

(Source: Janice Waugh, Essex Libraries)

Inspired by Sixties icons John and Yoko, a bed kick-started a promotion by Essex County Council libraries to highlight the importance of sharing bedtime stories with children.

Libraries across the county are asking parents and carers to tell them which bedtime stories work best for them and their children. A bedtime story list will then be created to share with other families. 

Cllr David Finch, Essex County Council cabinet member for adults, health and community wellbeing, said: “Knowing how to read properly undoubtedly opens many doors for our youngsters but reading is something which can be enjoyed for its own sake as well.

“Mums, dads and carers are so influential – they are their child’s first teacher and if children see adults they love reading and especially reading to them, the chances are those children will love reading for themselves.

“However, we recognise that sometimes parents need a little support and it will be coming their way from Essex libraries. Hopefully, this will demonstrate that you don’t have to be a brilliant storyteller to keep your children spellbound.”

The launch comes as SATs results last month (August) revealed almost a third of 14-year-olds are unable to read to a decent level, three years after starting secondary school. Among boys, the drop was even more dramatic - plummeting at its fastest rate since tests began - prompting claims that high-profile national attempts to boost reading skills have failed.  

The Essex promotion forms part of the celebrations for the National Year of Reading. A DVD will also be available to parents and schools which, as well as asking for recommendations, will provide tips for parents who are not confident about how to tell a bedtime story.

For full details of the promotion go to www.essex.gov.uk/libraries and follow the link to Bedtime Stories

The DVD can be viewed at http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IvEzQZV1GN0
Taking part 
http://www.culture.gov.uk/reference_library/publications/5481.aspx 

DCMS have just published the headline findings form the “Taking Part” children’s survey in 2007 – summary and downloadable files at the above weblink. 

Two key findings:

· Boys were significantly less likely than girls to have attended arts events, participated in arts activities and visited libraries, but more likely to have participated in an active sport. 

· Children from White ethnic backgrounds were more likely than those from Black or minority ethnic backgrounds to have visited historic environment sites, but less likely to have visited libraries. 

Broader issues – Other Agencies
Find Your Talent
http://www.findyourtalent.org/ 

New website has just been launched. “Whether it is music, art, film, theatre, dance, digital media, exploring libraries, museums or heritage, Find Your Talent is for every child and young person, whatever their age and whatever their ability.”
Youth work and social networking: final research report
http://www.nya.org.uk/files/119441/FileName/Youth_Work_and_Social_Networking_-_Final_Report_-_August_2008.pdf
(Source: National Youth Agency Research programme Newsletter 9, September 2008)

New report from the National Youth Agency, looking at how youth work can “best support young people to navigate the risks and make the most of the opportunities of online social networking.”

The recommendations suggest four lines of activity, all of which could be of relevance to us:

· “Survey –identify current access to SNS, engagement with online social networking and skills and resources to draw upon within the service.

· Safety –consider the safety implications of online social networking for young people and for staff, and examine options for policy and action in supporting young people in navigating risk, both individually and as groups.

· Skills –take active steps to develop the online social networking knowledge and skills of staff.

· Strategy – explore opportunities to use online social networking as a youth work tool, and to support and encourage young people to take up the positive opportunities it provides.”

Colleges Week 10-16 November
http://www.collegesweek.org/about_us.htm
“The first ever national Colleges Week takes place from 10th-16th November 2008 celebrating the role colleges play in unlocking talent in communities.”

This includes a focus on 12 November on the economic and social impact of a college on its immediate area.

Information for Social Change 27

http://www.libr.org/isc/toc.html

 HYPERLINK "http://www.libr.org/isc/subscribe.html" 
The latest issue has just been published, edited by Martyn Lowe, and focuses on the role of radical bookshops as information providers, radical publishers, and campaigning centres. 
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